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Dave Burke called the meeting to order at 12pm   
 

 
MEETING REMARKS:  The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by the 

acceptance of the previous meeting’s minutes. Lunches will be 
increased to $25. Exact change would be greatly appreciated. 

 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: The secretary’s report for the September meeting was posted to the 

website prior to acceptance by the membership. 

 

TRESURER’S REPORT:  The treasurer’s report for the September meeting was posted to the 
website prior to acceptance by the membership. Ensure your 
department head or whomever is responsible for payment of dues 
and conference fees has all of the paperwork necessary for prompt 
payment.  

 

DELEGATE’S REPORT:  Rod Cameron reports that the whole delegates report is on the 
website, and is rather long. The Annual Business Meeting at 
Corning, NY. They need to approve the SEQR at the next meeting 
in order to begin approval process for the updating of the code 
book, starting with the comment period. Without major problems the 
updates could be voted on next year in March or June. It will likely 
be done in sections with the energy code being updated at a later 
time. ICC expressed their approval of NY’s efforts to update their 
codes and working towards the approval of new code changes. 
They are working on a replacement for the SLMS system for code 
enforcement training. It will likely not have historical data, so SLMS 
may still be required for past training documents. Honorary 
NYSBOC membership applications were put in and accepted for 
Kevin Rank, Rod Cameron and Dave Metzger unanimously. The 
next ICC meeting will be in California. 

 

EDUCATION:  Registration for the conference has already begun. There is 
currently a waiting list. If you are on the waiting list, cancellations 
will start moving the waiting list to the active registrants. The 
schedule has been finalized. Pete will be working on the hospitality 
room. 

 
 

NEW/OLD BUSINESS: Scholarship reimbursements have gone out and all but one has 
been cashed.   

The meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be in the Town of Amherst on January 8th, 
2025 at Kegler’s Sports Lounge at Transit Lanes, at 7850 Transit Rd, Williamsville, NY 14221. 


